PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

MEETING ON 22/06/2016

Date:                                            Wednesday 22 June 2016
Meeting Commenced:               5.00pm

Members Present:                       LV

                                                      GM

                                                      JM

                                                      MN

                                                      DN

                                                      Dr RP

Apologies: There were no notifications of apologies.                                  

Introduction / Minutes: LV chaired the meeting. GM and JM agreed to prepare draft minutes of the present meeting. The minutes of the previous (May 2016 meeting) had been provisionally agreed and put on the Practice website. No amendments to those minutes were proposed and the minutes were accordingly agreed.

Suggestion box: Dr RP said no suggestions had been received in the suggestion box. LV said he had canvassed some patients to make suggestions and participate in PPG meetings.

Healthwatch Sussex: Members had received an e-mail from Kate Richmond (KR) of Healthwatch Sussex inviting the PPG to be represented on a 'Big Red Bus Tour' to promote Healthwatch in areas of East Sussex. Unfortunately, Hastings was not featured on the itinerary on this occasion. Taking account of that, and recognising that the invitation had come a little early in the PPG's development, it was agreed that the offer would not be taken up this time around. KR had indicated that there would be subsequent tours of different areas of the county and the PPG would be invited to participate in those as they arose.

Mobile phones in the waiting room: Following the discussion at the May PPG meeting, regarding mobile phone usage in the waiting room, a notice was now in place that mobile phones should be put on 'silent' mode and that when necessary calls should be made or received in the outer lobby or outside. No issues have arisen from this so far.

Surgery refurbishment: All welcomed the work to the exterior of the surgery, which now presents a more attractive appearance. A security light is in the process of being fitted and will be working shortly.

Website: Members had looked at the surgery's website. This was 'work in progress' and additions and improvements would continue to be made. GM said that the website made reference to an on-line booking facility. Dr RP said that this was not yet up and running; but was something which would be offered to patients shortly. Members welcomed this initiative. GM suggested, that the website should also provide under 'contact details' an e-mail address for the surgery. That was agreed. At present, under 'Doctors and staff'', the website gave only details of Dr RP. Websites for other local surgeries typically also gave details of their nursing, administrative and ancillary staff. It was agreed that that information would be provided. Also, consideration would be given to providing name tags for staff (First name only).  There was now a page on the website for the PPG. The minutes of the two previous PPG meetings could be accessed through that. Presently, there was a brief header describing the function of the PPG. That would be reviewed by LV to see whether it could usefully be expanded upon. Members also suggested that under 'practice news' it would be helpful  if details (and photographs where relevant) of improvements – such as the external work to the surgery, wheelchair access, etc - could be shown promptly. The surgery should not be coy about its achievements!
Walk in clinic: The matter of queueing and waiting arrangements during the morning walk in clinic was discussed. It was agreed that the current arrangement of patients being registered on arrival (between 8.45 and 10.30 am) and then being seen in order was practical and efficient. Patients were expected to remain in the waiting room until called. However, some patients had suggested they should be able to register and then go away to return when they expected it to be 'their turn'. Members did not see that as practical. The Doctor's time with a patient might vary considerably and consequently Reception staff could not be expected to estimate how long a patient might have to wait for their turn to arrive. Members did not see the need for any more formal ticketing arrangements as matters stood. As he saw patients, Dr RP would clearly announce who was next in the queue. Members emphasised that they very much wished the practice to continue to offer a 'walk-in' clinic. To make matters clear, it was agreed that a notice should be displayed prominently asking patients to register on arrival and remain on the premises until called.

Some concern was expressed about occasional over-crowding of the waiting room during the morning clinic. Ultimately there was little that could be done about that given the overall size of the premises. Members hoped that patients would behave with consideration and allow the most vulnerable a seat when those were in short supply.   

Patient behaviour: LV mentioned he had seen a patient drinking lager outside the surgery. Members said the surgery could not control what people might do if they were on the pavement and off the surgery's premises altogether, but it was not acceptable for alcohol to be drunk on any part of the surgery's premises (including the outside area). Staff were fully entitled to remind patients of that if the occasion arose. The problem was not seen as a persistent one; and, as matters stood, it was not seen as necessary for a notice about that to go up. The practice was entitled to expect that patients behaved appropriately whilst attending the surgery.

Confidentiality: JM said she had occasionally been aware, when in the reception area, of the sound of a voice in the doctor's room. Others agreed. Could the door to the doctor's room be better sound-proofed? Dr RP said he understood the concern. Sound system music in the waiting area was a practical step which helped prevent confidential discussions being overheard. Fitting draught excluders around the door might help too. Dr RP would investigate and consider options.

Female doctor: Dr RP said a father had complained that a female doctor was not available at the practice to see his daughter. Members said the specifics of any complaint were not for the PPG. But on the general issue, members were clear that it was plain to patients (in the leaflet for new patients and elsewhere) that the practice was that of a male sole practitioner. A female chaperone – nurse or other practice staff – would be available on request; but if patients required a female doctor they would need to look elsewhere.

Action points:
Prior to the next meeting:-

· members to look at the developing practice website.

· Website contact details page to provide an e-mail address.

· Website to provide details of staff.

· Consideration to be given to providing name tags for staff.

· LV to review wording of PPG page on website.

At the next meeting:-

· Members to review the progress of the planned on-line booking facility

· Dr RP to report on soundproofing issues.

· Update on matters agreed at the last meeting.

· Any other matters arising.

Meeting ended: At approximately 5.50 pm.

Date of next Meeting: Wednesday 7th September at 5.00pm.

